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It has become almost a truism that there can be no sustainable peace without the 
involvement of women. But there are many obstacles to women's hiall participation in 
peace processes. Because it is men who are predominantly involved in violent 
conflict, it is mostly men who are involved in peace talks, who have the greatest input 
into peace agreements and post-conflict reconstruction. 

Australia has long recognised that support needs to be provided to dlow women's 
participation at all levels of peace processes. One of the crucial avenues that the 
Australian aid program has pursued in this regard, is support for the implementation 
of UN Secmity Council Resolution 1325 on Wornen, Peace and Security. For 

&!,* example, we contributed from the outset to the cost of the Secretary-General's Report 
mandated by the resoiution. 

SCIP 1325 is expressly aimed at increasing the participation of women in conflict 
resolution at decision making levels, including the prevention, managenlent and 
resolution of conflicts. To achieve this, the predominantly male areas of UN and 
Regional Peacekeeping Operations and national policy lnakers need to be informed 
md pcrsuaded of the need to involve women, *om the beginning, in all levels of 
peace processes. 

In 2006, we contributed towards the cost of a Pacific islands Forum Regional 
Workshop on Gender, Conflict, Peace and Security. 'Thc workshop was attended by 
policy malters from all 16 Pacific Island F o m  co~mtries, including Australia and 
New Zealand, together with representatives horn military and law enforcenlents 

.,,2.:b*., agencies. 

The primary purpose of the workshop was to raise awareness and w~derstmding of 
gender issues in conflict, peace-building and security in the region in order to 
faciiitate a shift towards more gender-responsive security tixneworks at national and 
uegio~ial IeveIs. The large number of recoinmendations from the workshop were 
presented to the Fomn Regional Security Co~nrnittee which recommended morc 
follow-up work in the area of Gender Peace and Security, using the workshop 
outcomes as a guide. 

We are also providing support to femLRCTKPACTFIC to produce and disseminate 
information in the fonn of a regional quarterly magazirre, a monthly Enews bulletin 
and, through the development and management of femLWKPACIFIC's website to 
cffectivcly enhance the advocacy and action towards the h l l  iimplernentaiion of SCR 
1325. The project will exihance advocacy and lobby efforts with appropriate national 


























